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Court Fields School 
Parent Weekly ‘What’s Happening’ Bulletin 

Message from Mrs Matthews                      Friday 16th July 2021 

Thank you again for your support over the 
last week.  It’s been a difficult week as 
we’ve had to respond to a small number of 
potential Covid cases, however, several of 
those have returned negative PCR tests, 
so we have just 5 positive cases, 3 of 
which will have finished self-isolation ready 
for return on Monday with their close 
contacts. This is testament to the 
robustness of our systems and protective 
planning, as well as the hard work of our 
students, staff and families to keep 
everyone safe.  Thank you again. 

We have also received our letter from 
Ofsted, following our recent Monitoring 
Visit. I have attached it with this Bulletin. It 
clearly evidences our improvement 
journey, and we should all be very proud. 

Take care and enjoy the sun this weekend! 

Vaccine Catch-up Programme 

On Monday 19th  July the Somerset SAINT team will be catching up with the few Year 10 students who missed 
the previous Meningitis ACWY & Diphtheria, Tetanus and Polio vaccine. The majority of Year 10 students will 
have already had this. If you have any queries, please email them using somersetSAINT@somersetft.nhs.uk or 
call them on 0300 323 0032. 

Art Competition Winners 

Our Art Department recently ran a competition to complete an artist research page using everything learnt about 
them. Here are our two winning pieces, by Charlotte T in Year 9 and Bruce C in Year 8. Both will win a full set of 
18 pigment marker pens from Windsor and Newton. Huge well done 
to both of them! Those in second place got 10 achievement points, 
and runners up received 5. Well done to everyone who took part! 

mailto:somersetSAINT@somersetft.nhs.uk
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Forward Diary Dates 

23rd July - Last day of term, with early finish at 12.45pm 

Year 10 

Career Interviews with Year 10s are in full swing with all planned to be 
completed by mid-September.  In the meantime, all students will be 
coming home with copies of the Bridgwater & Taunton College (BTC) 
and Richard Huish prospectuses, having been asked to take a look at 
the amazing 
range of courses 
that are on 
offer.  Exeter 
College and 
Petroc 
prospectuses will 
also be available 
at the beginning 
of next term and 
will support the 
assemblies that 
all our local 
colleges will be 
invited to 
attend.  Hope 
you also enjoy 
taking a look!  

 

Mathematician of the Term. 

We’re pleased to announce that our Mathematicians of the Summer term are: 
Year 7: Willow B-C and Zak M  
Year 8: Anthony G and Julia G 
Year 9: India Reed  and Patryk W 
Year 10: Madi B and Jeremiah P 

Art Trip to Knightshayes 
We had a fabulous Year 10 art and photography trip to Knightshayes at 
the start of the week. Artists were working from direct observation and the 
photographers were trying to capture themes like isolation in nature. Some 
stunning images and drawings to follow later, but here's some of them 
enjoying the day. 

Don’t forget there are also plenty of 
courses for adults too, many of which 
are free!  To find out more see 
www.btc.ac.uk/find-a-course/adult-
learning/  and www.huish.ac.uk/all-
courses/?_sft_categories=adult-
learning,apprenticeships.  
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